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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY

13th. APRIL, 2015 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.
04/15/01
Members Present:

Councillors Mrs. J. Davidson, (Chair), Miss J. Esp (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Steve Holding Cllr. Sheila Hutchison, and Cllr. Alan Lees.

In attendance:
T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour

Mr. J.F. Marcham – Clerk & RFO to Little Wenlock Parish Council.

Members of the Public:
5 members of the public were present.

04/15/02
Apologies: No one was absent.
04/15/03
Declarations of Interest:
Councillor Alan Lees declared an interest in the planning application TWC/2015/0192 as he had submitted a personal response to the application as he was a listed consultee.
04/15/04
Public Session:
Ms. M Miller gave two documents to the council and spoke in support of her planning application.

Thanks and appreciation were expressed to Councillor Alan Lees from the New Works residents for all the work he had done with regards to the new lights project.

04/15/05
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th March, 2015:

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th March 2015 were approved and signed. 

04/15/06
Highways;

a. Update on Quiet Lanes Project: It was reported that at the moment no officer had delegated authority to authorise the legal status of the Quiet Lanes. A report had to be submitted to T&W Cabinet for the administration to give it authority to do that work. This cannot be done until after the May election.
b. Buildwas Lane repairs: The Clerk had sent an email to Lee Barnard on the 12th March pointing out the parlous state of the road. He had asked highways maintenance to investigate the situation.
c. Other highway issues: Councillor Jayne Davidson reported that T&W had agreed to place bollards on the piece of land to the left of the junction at the Forest Glen to prevent vehicles parking on it. Once the work has been done the area would be re-seeded.
04/15/07
Update on New Works lighting project:

Councillor Alan Lees reported that the work was now complete except for one faulty new lantern that has beeb returned to the supplier, planned to be replaced in May. The old lanterns, minus any asbestos, had been placed in store for future use.

He reported that a resident had expressed a concern about there being no light at the junction by the bus shelter.  The matter had not been raised previously nor had any approach on the matter been made to the lighting committee. This had been investigated with the New Works lighting committee and no “dark spots” could be found. Also 2 residents had clearly expressed the view that they did not want a light in that vicinity. The resident has been advised that an additional light at that location will not be provided.  It was resolved to take no further action on the matter.
As the matter of the junction was raised it was pointed out that the number of cars parked adjacent to the junction outside “Inshallah” presented a permanent hazard and substantially reduced the width of the highway.  The Clerk was requested to contact West Mercia Constabulary to look into the matter. 
04/15/08
Fly tipping:
Councillor Alan Lees reported this had been a bad year; so far there had been 9 incidents of fly tipping.  He said that T&W had responded to his reports and had cleared away the tipping. A meeting was to be held with Danny Chetwood on 29th April at the Chairman’s house.
04/15/09
Update on the Swan Farm footpath project:

The new land owner was now in place. Work on the project is due to commence this month and it was hoped to meet the contractor and the land owner in the next week to finalise details. Further discussion was required regarding signage.

Concern was expressed that children were climbing on the boardwalk at the pool. The boardwalk is in a dangerous state and needs to be urgently removed.  It was resolved to place the matter as an agenda item for the May meeting.
04/15/10
Reinstatement/re-siting of footpath 189:

The Clerk reported that the forms had been sent to Andrew Careless.
04/15/11
Update on the Lady Ash bench:

The Parish Council was waiting for Sharon Pickering to make a decision as to what she wished to be done.
04/15/12
Interview arrangements for the appointment of a new Clerk:

It was resolved that:

i. All the Council would be present for the interviews.

ii. The seating would be informal.

iii. That the Clerk would supply each councillor with a portfolio of all the applications as soon as possible.

iv. That an interview assessment sheet would be used.

v. That some of the suggested questions would be used.

vi. That the salary would be settled after the interviews and that the Clerk would provide a period of induction.
04/15/13
Update on the proposed listing of the mining earthworks at the Eagles site:
Andrew Jenkinson, Projects Officer, Shropshire Geological Society (SGS), had stated that he would welcome the protection of the bell pits and considered that they should be recognised as a “Local Geological Site” (LGS) on the planning register.  He will put this to the SGS and if they agree will send a formal letter of support for the English Heritage application.

He further stated that the main object of our SJ60 project is to demonstrate the sheer variety of rock types and age within that OS National Grid square, and these bell pits certainly make an important point on that score. Like so much of the area the rock is not seen today at the surface but has contributed significantly to the landscape structure and economic importance of the area. 
It was resolved to wait for his letter before proceeding with an application to English Heritage.
04/15/14
Clerk’s Report:

a. Memorial Book update:  This is now with the printers and bookbinder.
b. Wrekin Forest Boundary: The Clerk reported that he had written to Pete Lambert at Shropshire Wildlife Trust on 26th March stating that LWPC wished that map 3 be the one adopted for the Wrekin Forest Boundary.
c. Update on the defibrillator: The Clerk reported that he had made no progress regarding the installation of the unit within the cabinet. Dawn Bush of the West Midlands Ambulance Service had confirmed that a training session could be organised. It was resolved to raise the issue at the Parish Open Meeting.
d. Parish Building Line boundary: The Clerk reported that he has approached the planning department about the validity of the red “building line” around the perimeter of the village of Little Wenlock in relation to the planning application for “Windhover”.  Ian Lowe of the T&W Planning Department replied stating that, “The local plan does not indicate built up boundaries for the villages and that the plan has no planning significance. He stated that the planning department would consider the site of “Windhover” to be part of the built up settlement and that it would therefore be classed as “infill” development.
e. Dog Poo bags: The clerk had requested a further supply from T&W Council.
f. Asset Register recommendation:  An updated Asset Register was approved which included the new lanterns at New Works.
g. Closure of A5223 at Horsehay: The road (A5223) would be closed from the 5th May between the hours of 9.30 and 3.30 for up to 5 days where the new roundabout is being constructed.  The Clerk will inform all residents on the NHW/Information service. Concern was expressed about the closure of this busy main route.  T&W Borough Councillor stated that she would discuss the issue with Angie Astley at T&W.  It was felt that a night time closure would be more practical.
05/15/15  
To consider planning application TWC/2015/0192: Erection of 1no. detached dwelling 

with associated access & landscaping. Site of Windhover, Buildwas Lane, Little Wenlock.

The Parish Council resolved not to support the application for the following reasons relating to the Parish Plan:
4.1, residential development should be appropriate in design.

H2, new housing location – housing sprawl.

H3, housing in the countryside – development in the open countryside outside the existing boundaries of the settlement.

H4, new housing scale.

4.7 & H6, Housing design – it is important that new houses reinforce local character and visual distinctiveness and that the established features of its settlement are respected. It wishes to avoid incongruous developments and those inappropriate in relation to their effect on neighbouring properties or existing residents.  The design is not in keeping with the local character.

Four councillors objected to the application and Councillor Steve Holding supported the application.

Planning application TWC/2014/0805: Erection of 1no. dwelling. The Patch, High Point, Little Wenlock: The Clerk reported that full planning permission had been granted.

05/15/16
Borough Liaison:
T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour said that T&W now had a 5 year housing supply but the validity of it had not yet been tested.  T&W may now recall outline planning permissions that have been granted.
05/15/17
Reports and updates from the Parish Councillors:

a. Huntington Lane Surface Mine Liaison Committee: The minutes of the meeting held on 30th March are appended to these minutes. T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour was elected as Chairman and Parish Councillor Alan Lees as Vice-Chairman.
b. Candles Site Liaison Committee:  It was reported that Veolia had stopped taking waste on to the site. Lorries carrying soil and hardcore are involved in capping the site. Vermin had been reported and the site manager informed.  It was resolved to contact T&W Environmental Health and ask them to check the area behind and adjacent to the bus shelter at New Works.
c. Local Access Forum: Meets on 15th April. Councillor Alan Lees stated that he would be raising the issue of the costs relating to The Trundle as the present amount spent to date on part of section 1 only was £88,755 which was about £14,000 over budget from the grant given by the coal liaison committee to fund work on sections 1 and 2..
d. Village Hall AGM on 11th March: Minutes of the meeting held on 11th March are appended to these minutes along with the Annual Report and accounts.
05/15/18
To receive and approve the Annual Accounts for the year ending 31st March, 2015:

The accounts were approved and signed by the Chairman and Parish Clerk.

05/15/19
To approve and sign Section 1 of the Annual Audit Return.

The Section 1 of the Annual Audit Return was approved and signed by the Chairman and Parish Clerk.
05/15/20
Finances:

a. Early payment of the 2015/16 Precept by T&W and the External Auditor’s Advice.

The External Auditor’s (Mazars) advice was as follows: The Practitioner’s Guide says that this sometimes happens and causes complications but unfortunately does not explain how to resolve these difficulties (Para 3.89). In the absence of such guidance, I think your proposal seems the most sensible way forward. To achieve this I suggest not entering the receipt in the cash book until 1 April and recording the discrepancy between the bank statement and cash book on the bank reconciliation with narrative such as ‘15/16 precept received in advance’. In this way the 15/16 precept would not appear on the 14/15 annual return either in row 2 (precept) or row 8 (cash and short term investments). 
T&W Council apologised for sending out the Precept in March and not in April as is the accepted custom.
The Internal Auditor is happy to accept the guidance from Mazars.
b. To approve the Asset register:  It was resolved to approve the Asset Register as presented by the Clerk. It was resolved to enquire about the cost of insuring the new street lights.
c. Request for a grant towards the upkeep of the Churchyard and the Cemetery was requested by Little Wenlock Parochial Church Council. It was resolved to give a grant of £350.00
d. Accounts to be paid:

John Marcham


Salary


£268.56

HMRC



PAYE


£67.14

Broker Network


C&C Insurance

£495.64

Madeley Print Shop

Newsletter

£30.00

Npower LGUSFHLZ

Energy Consumption
£129.78

Npower LGUSFV7J

Energy Consumption
£117.90

Npower LGUSFHL2

Energy Consumption
£43.97

E.On



Light Maintenance
£49.31
Councillor Steve Holding had not stood for re-election. The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council and the community, acknowledged the work that he had done during his period in office and offered him everyone’s sincere thanks.

05/15/21
Date of the next meetings:



Parish Open Meeting on 27th April and Parish Council meeting on 11th May, both at 7.30 pm in the 

Village Hall.
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